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OVERVIEW:  Section 1C.4 of S.L. 2024-57 notwithstands the law (G.S. 131D-2.4(d)) pertaining to 

licensure renewals for adult care homes and family care homes (as defined in G.S. 131D-2.1) that are 

due to expire on December 31, 2024. This section allows valid adult care home and family care home 

licenses issued by the Division of Health Service Regulation (DHSR), Department of Health and 

Human Services, to be extended to March 1, 2025, and provides that the deadline for the adult care 

home or family care home to submit to DHSR a renewal application and pay the applicable fee for 

license renewal for the 2025 calendar year is March 1, 2025. Section 1A.3 of the act provides that this 

section applies to those adult care homes and family care homes in the affected area (as defined in 

Section 1A.4) which are North Carolina counties designated before, on, or after the effective date of 

the act under a major declaration by the President of the United States under the Stafford Act (P.L. 

93-288) as a result of Hurricane Helene.  

This bill was vetoed by the Governor on November 26, 2024, and that veto was overridden by the 

General Assembly on December 11, 2024. This section of the act became effective December 11, 2024. 


